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HGO committee 

The purpose of HB 1461 is to correct the law passed in 2019 which made it possible for Nurse 

practitioners to become medical directors of outpatient mental health clinics. 

My concerns with last years legislation are as follows: 

1.  Purportedly, last years law served to correct a severe shortage of psychiatrists in 

Maryland.  However, the statistics do not support that Maryland has a relative shortage 

of psychiatrists compared to other states.  In fact, the state of Maryland is 10th  in the United 

States regarding the number of psychiatrists per capita and overall. 

2.  The so-called shortage of psychiatrists is really an artificially created shortage and obstacles 

to affordable quality care caused by several known factors including: 

- lack of enforcement of federal mental health parity laws 

  -years of continued inaccurate listings of providers on insurance panels  

   -and other business of medicine factors.   

  These facts can be referenced in the Millman report dated 2017. 

3.  Psychiatric Patients referrred to outpatient mental health clinics tend to be complex with 

multiple medical comorbidities including encephalopathies, sleep apnea, developmental 

syndromes, genetic syndromes, surreptitious opioid abuse, and other conditions that masquerade 

as mental illness.  These patients are among the most vulnerable in the state. 

4.  NP are an important part of a team delivering integrated care.  However, integrated care is not 

the same as interchangeable care.  Interchangeable care creates a 2 tiered system of care.   One 

system for underserved and publicly- insured and one for economically-privileged patients with 

private insurance, resources and choices. 

 

 In closing, I have been enjoying my work as a psychiatrist doing telemedicine in 4 counties 2 of 

which are rural and underserved.  My Psychiatrist colleagues who also love working with these 

populations and many of them would be interested in doing coverage in Eastern Shore.  We have 

developed a list of these psychiatrists I would be happy to make this list available to you upon 

request. 
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